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Secretary’s news
Church news
Our recent (unduly prolonged) phase of building work at the church has just about finished and left us with a really good kitchen, new WCs and more storage space on the lower ground floor.  Upstairs we have a stunning new universal access WC and a tiny but well planned tea point off the vestibule, enhanced, thanks to Susan Brandt, by lovely artwork.  We still need to figure out how best to organise and manage the new spaces and we hope the next church meeting, on 13th September, will be an opportunity to start this.  It feels important to mark the completion of this phase and so everyone involved in Heath Street will be invited to a lunch after our Harvest service on 4th October.  Do put it in your diary (and talk to Ewan if you can contribute some food).

The McLeod family send greetings to us all from their new home in Vienna.  The last message was that they were settling in nicely and pretty well unpacked and sorted.  As Euan started in his new school he was told he needs ice skates for PE lessons!

A Hampstead celebration

Our church has long and happy links with St Mary’s, Hampstead’s Roman Catholic Church.  From this month to September 2016, St Mary’s will be holding monthly events to mark the bicentenary of its founding.  Several of the events are lectures and the first will be a talk about ‘The Abbé Morel and St Mary’s Parish’, on 13th September at 5 pm, followed by refreshments in the parish rooms.  The next will be a talk on the exiled French Clergy, at the same time on 11th October.  November’s event, on 29th at 5 pm, is an interview (Piers Plowright interviewing Peter Stanford) on ‘Winds of change – the impact of Pope Francis on the Catholic Church’.  All are welcome to attend.

Walking for Christian Aid

Christian Aid is looking for sponsored walkers for a route right around Richmond Park (six miles) or an easier three-mile walk including children’s activities covering some lovely areas of the Park.  Date: Saturday, 26th September.  Walkers can go at their own pace and will have the opportunity at the same time to learn about Christian Aid’s current work with women in Mali who are growing market gardens to secure a more independent future for themselves and their communities.  To register for the walk go to www.rpw2015.eventbrite.co.uk or contact Oi-Yin Sung, Events Coordinator, Richmond Park Walk on 020 7523 2417 or osung@christian-aid.org to receive an information pack.

Advance warning of clocks changing – back an hour on 25th October.

With love and best wishes

Gaynor Humphreys
Report on the Oxford and Cambridge Singing School
I was very excited to hear that The Oxford and Cambridge Singing School was hosting their first singing school in London so immediately registered my daughter, Avie, for it.  The school was run by Dr Edward Wickham and a dedicated team of music and voice professionals.  Samantha, aka Mrs Wickham, was there to ensure the children were well looked after.  The layout at Heath Street was ideal as the children were able to have their classes in the main hall and their breaks and lunches in the basement.  The children were split into groups based on age and assigned various parts in singing the pieces.  They were also given music sheets to learn the pieces which they sang to the delight of their parents at the end of each day.  I was pleasantly surprised by the result and looked forward to hearing new songs every day.  They sang beautifully.  The concert on the last day was absolutely amazing and showed how hard the children had worked over the three days.  From what my daughter had told me, they seemed to have packed in lots of stuff but more importantly, made it fun!  They learned about different composers in the Baroque period, namely Bach and Handel, were taught techniques in singing as well as technical terms which my daughter said was very useful for her music theory.  And at the end of the last day, they all got a treat!!!!  Avie thoroughly enjoyed each day and has already asked to go again in Easter.

Annie Fang

Reflections on Another Day Lost
Following Ewan’s invitation to members of the congregation, I decided to attend the private view of Issam Kourbaj’s installation at Heath Street.  I had already seen and read a little about this work, which evokes Syrian refugee camps through the medium of a series of five unique models constructed of waste materials such as medicine packaging and discarded books.  However, I was unsure what to expect of the event and quite prepared to make a hasty exit if it proved too cliquey or highbrow – especially if it looked as though I would be forced to sit through a lengthy lecture!  I took along my partner, Geoff, for moral support.
We need not have worried.  Approaching nervously, clutching print outs of the invitation (I wasn’t sure whether I should have printed it out twice!), we were warmly welcomed at the front of House.  The event was very well-attended, with many members of the Arab and arts communities and other interested parties.  Heath Street was represented by Ewan, John-Henry, Susan Le Quesne and myself.  We were soon directed to a sumptuous buffet of Middle Eastern food laid on by the organisers in the members ‘ vestry and informed that the artist would say a few words at 7.15, after which, there would be music.  On cue, the artist said his few words and introduced the musician, Maya Youssef, who treated us to a short programme of music played on a Qanun (pronounced canon) a traditional string instrument of the Middle East.

By now, we were quite relaxed, having partaken of some tasty food washed down with home-made lemonade and been treated to some world music (of which we are both fond).  The event was proving more fun than either of us had expected!  When Ewan came over to chat, Geoff made a point of telling him that, though himself a non-believer, he appreciated churches being made available to a wider community for events such as these.   After the music, Geoff paid another visit to the buffet.  Not only did he greatly enjoy the food, as a keen cook, he was very interested in it and, in particular, determined to discover more about the distinctive bread! 

Meanwhile, a short film, showing life in a Syrian refugee camp, was projected, on a loop, on the wall behind the pulpit.  This showed how very hard life is for the refugees.  A woman spoke of the constant need for water – so necessary in the heat and with the lack of proper sanitation, which meant that the children spend so much time out fetching it, that they often suffer heatstroke.  Even so, the refugees try to maintain some vestiges of a normal life: 

· a makeshift bakery was shown producing bread in industrial quantities;
· some young boys played football and explained how they obtained or improvised balls.

Not only is life hard for the refugees, it is also hard for their hosts, particularly those living in close proximity to the camps.  The installation, by intruding into our space in the church, seeks to underline this point.  We finally departed, much later than we originally envisaged, after an interesting, informative and enjoyable evening.

Another Day Lost ran until 26th July.  All proceeds were donated to The United Nations Commission on Human Rights and the medical charity, Médecins Sans Frontières (Doctors Without Borders).

Theresa Thom

FOR PRAYER AND CONTEMPLATION
August 30th – September 5th
30th
Stan Dorer

31st
For all in hospital
(Sept)
1st
‘They replied, “Believe in the Lord Jesus,
and you will be saved – you and your household.”’

2nd
John Baker

3rd
For patience
4th
For children, parents and carers who attend Oldtime Nursery

5th
For the London Baptist Association

September 6th – 12th
6th
Susan Brandt

7th
Susan Le Quesne
8th
Edward Humphreys

9th
Tom Brandt

10th
Annie Fang

11th
Rebecca McLeod

12th
Andrea MacEachan

September 13th – 19th
13th
Sharon Williams

14th
Frida, Anselm, Joachim and Thaddeus King
15th
David and Eleanor Neil

16th
Euan and Ethan McLeod

17th
Robin Thorne

18th
Lydia Baker

19th
Theresa Thom

September 20th – 26th
20th
Margaret Smith
21st
Gaynor Humphreys

22nd
Heini King
23rd
HM

24th
Hildegard Williams

25th
John Walsh

26th
Chris Little

September 27th – 30th
27th
Tom Brandt

28th
Nesa Thorne

29th
Marie Isaacs

30th
Neil McLeod

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES

Sundays

11 am

Divine Worship

8 pm

Contact Club

Tuesdays

10 am

Oldtime Nursery
1 pm

Lunchtime recital

2nd Tuesdays

7 pm

Sacred Harp hymn singing
Wednesdays

10 am

Songsters

Thursdays

7:30 pm
Heath Street Choir

Friday


4pm-5pm
Hampstead Dutch School

Saturdays (alternate)
11 am

Coffee morning

CHURCH DATES

September
Sunday 3rd

11 am 
 
Lord’s supper

Sunday 27th

3pm
 
Church visit from Arbeitskreis Architektur & Freikirche

October
Sunday 4th 

11 am 

Harvest Communion Service 

12.15 pm
Community lunch

Sunday 18th

11am

Guest preacher, Mnsgr Phelim Rowlands
(St. Mary’s Roman Catholic church, Hampstead)

Saturday 24th

Evening

Violin recital – Helen Jones and Robert Webb 

Saturday 31st

All day 

‘Come and Sing’ event

November

Sunday 1st 

11am

Lord’s supper

From 1pm
Sacred Harp: ‘All-day’ Christian 
Harmony singing
Church officers:

Gaynor Humphreys
(Church Secretary and Treasurer)

Anni Fang

(Deacon)

Nesa Thorne

(Deacon)

After the Sunday morning service:

don’t rush away

Please stay and have a cup of coffee with us in the vestibule.

To contact Ewan King

please e-mail: ewan_king@mac.com

Copy for the October Newsletter should reach Ewan King (ewan_king@mac.com)

not later than Wednesday 22nd September
For requests regarding church membership, Baptism or opportunities for Christian ministry in the church please contact the minister.

For questions regarding space use and room hire please contact the minister.
***  ***  ***

Heath Street Baptist Church

84 Heath Street, Hampstead, London NW3 1DN
020 7431 0511

Web:  www.heathstreet.org

Twitter:  @HeathStCHampst
